
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

14th October 2022 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
We have been continuing our learning and celebrations of significant people during Black 
History Month.  In addition to some amazing musicians, dancers and artists, children have been 
inspired by trailblazers such as Sybil Pheonix, Ibtihaj Muhammad, Katherine Johnson, Usain 
Bolt and Marcus Rashford.  We would love to hear about any special people in your circles who 
may have provided inspiration during their lifetime.  If you would like to share their stories or 
photographs, please send them via email to the admin inbox.   
 
It was wonderful to see you all at parent and carer open evenings this week.  Teachers were 
very proud to show you how much progress your children are making.  I hope you enjoyed 
seeing some of the lovely learning in their books. 
 
We hope you will be joining us for the performances of Bugsy Malone next week.  Chris and the 
creative team have been working really hard and the children are really looking forward to 
performing for you.    
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Best wishes 
 
Manda George 
Headteacher 

PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTIONS 
 
Thank you to those who have expressed an interest in becoming a parent governor. We have four 

candidates and will be organising an on-line election so that parents and carers can make their choice. 

Information will be with you early next week and you will be able to vote up to the end of half term. 
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Rights Respecting School  
Article 2 - Non-discrimination 
'The Convention applies to every child without discrimination, 
whatever their ethnicity, gender, religion, language, abilities or 
any other status, whatever they think or  
say, whatever their family background.' 
Article 30 - Children from minority or indigenous groups 
'Every child has the right to learn and use the language, 
customs and religion of their family, whether or not these are 
shared by the majority of the people in the country where they 
live.' 

This week we enjoyed exploring Article 2 & 30 as we celebrate Black History Month. 

Welcome To Our New PTA Committee 
 

Megan Wybrew 
Chair 

“I’m mum of Emmaline (2G) and Tom (Goldsmiths Nursery). Originally from 
Little Rock, Arkansas, USA, I’ve lived in London since 2008, having followed 
my British husband Adam to the UK after a stint teaching English in Japan. 
I'm a full time mother, former charity executive, and aspiring DIY home 
renovator.” 

  “I’m mum to Vivien in 1N and to Wilf who left Torridon for 
secondary school in July, after seven happy years. We have 
lived locally for eight years. I am a former civil servant of 22 
years. My career change to full time political consultant this 
year has given me more time to offer to the School through 
PTA, and I look forward to building on the successes of last year.” 

 

Peter Faiers 
Treasurer 

Rita Wadey 
Deputy Chair 

 
“I’m dad to Georgina in 2SW. Originally from leafy Bucks but Lewisham is my 
home for over 20 years now. I run my own finance business and have 
extensive knowledge of what Lewisham has to offer.”   
 
 

“I’m mum of Sara (2SW) and Robert (Little Elms Nursery). I work 
full-time as a software engineer, having moved from Romania to 
the UK more than a decade ago. While short on time, I hope we, 
as PTA, can positively enhance our children's school years 
experience.” 

Anca Tansanu 
Secretary  



Early Years SEND FACTOR Virtual Drop-In  

 

 

 

Year 6 – Julian Opie 
 

Year 6 have been 

studying the work of 

the artist Julian Opie 

and have created 

their own Opie style 

portraits. They have 

really enjoyed 

learning about 

colour mixing and 

developing their 

brush control and 

you can see their 

patience and focus 

has really paid off!  

 



New Autumn / Winter 2022 Menu 
 
Please see our new school 
menu going live from 
Monday 31st October 
2022. 
 
Please ensure all dinners 
are paid a week advance.  
If you need any support 
with payments, please 
contact the office.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please note that termly costs for 
school dinners are as follows:  

 

 

 

 

5th – 9th September £11.50 

12th – 16th September £11.50 

20th - 23rd September  £9.20 

26th – 30th September  £11.50 

3rd October – 7th October  £11.50 

10th October – 14th October £11.50 

17th October – 21st October  £11.50 

TOTAL TERM 1  £78.20 



Year One – Art 
Year One have had a wonderful time in the Art Room - look at all the fantastic colours they made 

using only primary coloured paint! They wrote lists of all the colour names too! It’s hard work 

being an artist! 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Persuasive Writing 



HARVEST FESTIVAL 
 
We are approaching the time of year when  traditionally farmers would have celebrated the 
gathering of crops from the fields, reflect on the food that they have and give thanks for a good 
harvest.   
We know that for lots of families, rising food costs are a real worry and  we would love to be 
able to help those in need in our local community.  We will be opening the donation station 
from Monday and will be collecting tinned good which we will be donating to the Lewisham 
Food Bank.  We hope that we will offer some support to make sure that no family goes hungry 
in these uncertain times. 
If you would like to donate, please bring your goods to the donation station outside the main 
office at the beginning or end of the school day.  All donations are welcome but we would like 
each year group to bring the following where possible: 
Nursery and Reception  Tinned fruit 
Year 1 Tinned vegetables 
Year 2 Tinned fish 
Year 3 Tinned pasta  
Year 4 Tinned tomatoes 
Year 5 Tinned beans 
Year 6 Tinned soup 

Thank you for your support 
 

Saplings – Job Vacancy 
 

 

 

Saplings Breakfast & After School Club in Catford has the following vacancies for enthusiastic and experienced 
playworkers & Bank staff: 

Play worker/Bank staff  

Hours: 3.00-6.00pm, 5 days a week. Term time only (Flexible & Overtime)  

Salary: Competitive 

Ideally applicants will have a relevant NVQ (or equivalent) in childcare, and have some experience of working 
with 4 –11-year-olds in a play environment. 
Successful applicants will join us in providing high-quality, safe, and stimulating after school care for the 
children attending Saplings. 
All posts are covered by the Childcare Act 2006 and are subject to receipt of a satisfactory enhanced DBS 
disclosure for a regulated activity and reference checks. We are committed to equal opportunities. 
 
If you are interested in either of these positions, please contact Tara at admin@saplingsafterschoolclub.com or 
07393 858245 for a full job description. 

Saplings aims to be an equal opportunities employer 



Dates For Your Diary 
Monday 17th October Resource Base Hollywood Bowling Festival 
Tuesday 18th – Thursday 20th October Whole school musical performances (6pm) 
Friday 21st October Non Uniform Day 
Monday 24th – Friday 28th October HALF TERM HOLIDAY 
Monday 31st October Back to school  
Thursday 3rd November Year 6 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 
Saturday 5th November PTA Gardening Day 

Thursday 10th November 
PTA Coffee Morning 
Year 2 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 

Tuesday 15th November Resource Base Primary Panathlon  
Thursday 17th November Year 4 Multiplication Check meeting for parents and 

carers (5pm) 
Friday 18th November Children in  Need 
Monday 21st November National Child Measurement Programme 
Thursday 24th November Year 1 Phonics Screening Check meeting for parents 

and carers (5pm) 
Friday 25th Novermber INSET DAY 
Week beginning 28th November Whole school assessment week 
Thursday 8th December Christmas Disco 
Tuesday 3rd January FIRST DAY OF THE SPRING TERM 
Friday 16th December Last Day of Term (2pm Finish) 
 
 

Year 1 Maths 

 
 

Year 1 have been learning all about repeating patterns this week in their maths lessons.  Look 
at how clever they have been! 
 
 

 



Year 6 BEAM Workshop 
 

 

Cooking Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The reception children have been learning all about patterns this week.  In cooking club, they 
usedthis learning to help them make lovely patterns with the fruit on their fruit kebabs.  Yum 
yum! 
 

 

 

 

 

 



GREAT BRITISH BAKE OFF 
Calling all lovers of cake. 

The Great British Bake Off kneads you! 
Applications for the Great British Bake Off series 14 are now open! Please apply using the 

link below.  
www.applyforbakeoff.co.uk 

 

 

http://www.applyforbakeoff.co.uk/


 

 

 

                                                                 

Stars of the Week 

Week commencing 26.09.22  
Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Aaron  For his growth in confidence and for taking part in activities. Well done, Aaron!  

Nursery AM  Chloe  For being helpful at tidy up time and for always being kind to her friends. Well 
done, Chloe!  

Red Class  Rhia  For always showing outstanding learning during carpet sessions and showing 
excellent behaviour. Well done, Rhia!   

Blue Class  Nikol  For being such a positive presence in the classroom and for always trying her best!  

Yellow Class  Dumitrita  For always being enthusiastic to learn and kind to others. Well done!  

1G  Marley  For his fantastic attitude to learning! He always has a smile on his face and tries his 
best in all areas. He has made so much progress! Well done Marley.  

1M  Jeremiah  For always being so positive and participating in class discussions. We love hearing 
your brilliant ideas. Well done!  

1N  Maleena  For her positivity and the fantastic progress she has already made with her writing. 
Great work!   

2G  Christopher  For his creative ideas and great independent learning in English this week!  

2S  Deekshika  For always following the school rules and trying her best in all areas of her 

learning! Keep up the super work Deekshika 😊   

2SW  Owais  For always being so helpful and kind to other children. Well done Owais!   
3A  Otis  For being a kind, friendly member of our community.   
3L  Ashton  Always doing his best and working hard to be a positive member of the community  
3S  Amariah  Demonstrating an excellent attitude to learning and being the embodiment of 

community spirit.  
4C  Oshie  For showing great maturity and responsibility in his learning this week in class. 

Well done, Oshie!  

4V  Isla   For consistently being focused on her learning, consistently participating in class 
discussions and for consistently being engaged with her learning.   

4W  Simeon  For aspiring to make good progress in all subjects. As a result, he has produced 
learning of a high standard throughout the week. Well done!  

5L  Zainab  For always showing excellence as well as a great enthusiasm to her learning and 
being a fantastic example to her peers. Well done Zainab!  

5R  T’shae  For demonstrating excellent resilience in all lessons this week. Keep it up, well 
done!  

5S  Lucy   For showing great effort in class and always engaging in class discussions. Great 
example to the class. Well done, Lucy!  

6A  Ty  For always displaying our core value of community. An excellent role model, who’s 
respectful and kind to everyone.  

6C  Benjamin  For your excellent attitude towards your learning. You always try your best and 
produce high-quality learning – well done!  

6L  Lovpal  For always presenting your learning so neatly and taking care over your learning.  

Blue Pathway  Ibrahim  Well done for an amazing Masai drawing!  

Green Pathway Amarachukwu  Well done for continuing to integrate so well in Year 1. You have been doing some 
amazing learning!  

 
 
 
 



Sleep Helpline 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fun Play Sessions 



 

 
 



Boppin’ Bunnies 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 


